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The Annual General Meeting was held 
on the 16th May 2021. The Board of 
Management for the coming season 
was elected. 

• Board of Management 2021/22 

President: Graham McDonald 
Vice President: Derek Ballinger 
Secretary: Betty Cozens 
Treasurer: Ron Goudie 
Assistant Treasurer: Govan Bellinger 
Board Members: Ron Dolby, Shirley 
Quick, John Williams and Michael 
Turner. 

If you have any queries, concerns, positive 
suggestions or bright ideas please talk to 
any of these people. We need the input of 
all Members to improve our Club. 

At the Annual Meeting it was decided to have 
a combined Pennant Selection Committee 
and a combined Match Committee. 

Vacancies still remain on both the Pennant 
Selection Committee and the Match 
Committee. 

• PENNANT SIDES for 2021/2022 

Saturday Pennant 

Division 1  2 sides of 12 players 
Division 2  1 side of 12 players 
Division 3  1 side of 12 players 

Midweek Pennant 

Division 1  1 side of 12 players 
Division 2  1 side of 8 players 

• SEASON 2021/22 

Next season we will all be playing our bowls 
under a new structure. Each Division will be 
known as a Playing Area and the Wimmera 
Region will be our administrators. 

A meeting to explain the new structure (open 
to everyone) was to be held at the Sunnyside 
Bowling Club on Friday 28th May at 1:00 pm.  
Due to Covid Restrictions this meeting has 
been postponed. 

CLUB IMPROVEMENTS 

• Sale of D Green 

Halls Gap Plumbing have been selected to 
complete the work to connect the Water 
and Sewerage to that location. 

• Shades on A Green 

Ken Walters is in charge of the work to 
construct the shades for A Green. 

• Fence/Wind Shield 

John Williams will oversee the work to put 
up a wind shield to provide some 
protection from the strong winds that we 
have all experienced on A Green. 

WINTER SOCIAL BOWLS 

Horsham based Clubs have agreed to play 
Social Bowls on the following days: 

Coughlin Park  Monday 
Horsham Golf  Tuesday 
Sunnyside  Wednesday 
Horsham City  Thursday 
 

ART IS FESTIVAL GROUP 

This group have hired our club house 
facilities on the following dates 

Saturday 29th May &Thursday 3rd June 

Due to Covid Restrictions these events 
have had to be postponed. 
 

I hope this Newsletter helps to keep you in 

touch with activities around the Club. 

BETTY COZENS -  SECRETARY 


